

My name is Jana Fullmer, I live at 1494 West 11150 South. I am here tonight to follow-up on some key questions that have been sent into the city and have not been responded to as well as ask a few additional questions:

1) We still have not received any response to our question about what the impact of our mediation has on the Planning Commission being able to vote on the conditional use permit. (Please refer to email sent on January 14th and 31st of 2019). We await a response. We have met with the lead attorney from the Utah Property Rights Office of Ombudsman, and we feel like we have a strong case.

2) What are the alternate routes that RMP considered internally prior to submitting their C.U.P. request for the proposed route? The proposed route ignores their 2010 handbook guidance of a "High Priority" to avoid residential neighborhoods, schools and elderly populations. Do the alternative routes go over schools? Do the alternative routes go as closely over residential homes and elder care facilities? Is this truly the safest option for RMP? We know this is not their "only" option and would again ask that the city request the information, route, research and data of the alternative routes. We have asked this multiple time since August of 2018.

What is so unideal about this transmission line path that a Rocky Mountain Power expert would state "We would NEVER put a new line along this route"?

3) EMF Mitigation design cost. We ask for the city to request RMP to provide the estimated cost of the total project, and the cost to add EMF Mitigation.

3) Corona Mitigation design cost. We ask for the city to request RMP to provide the cost of corona mitigation.

Now, the questions that have not be formally submitted by email:

4) We have recently been informed about a "Rip Cord" option that Rocky Mountain Power could utilize that would bypass this whole system, I ask you a few questions:

- A) What exactly is the Rip Cord and what constitutes the necessity of using a rip cord?
- B) If a rip cord is used, how quickly would the public be informed and by what means?
- C) Can a rip-cord be questioned and subject to evaluation on a city or state level?

5) We also have shared information with the city about how a project could be requested to be placed on hold. This information was provided by the Director of the Public Service Commission. The local government has the authority to request this action. Would the city consider submitting a request to hold the project with all of the unanswered questions, safety concerns and the fact that we are currently in official mediation?

Thank you.